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April 4, 2025  

MEMORANDUM 
To: Chair Cole, and Planning Commissioners 

From: Ilsa Lund, Planner I 

Through:  Jill Lawhorne, AICP 

Parcel No.: 5B2401000020 

Legal Description: USS 2084 LT 1A 

Case Number: USE2025 0008 

RE: Use of Floyd Dryden 

During the January 27, 2025, Assembly Lands, Housing, and Economic Development (LHED) Committee 
meeting, the committee members unanimously passed a motion in support of leasing space in Floyd 
Dryden to Central Council of Tlingit and Haida (CCTHITA) Early Education and the University of Alaska 
Southeast (UAS) School of Education (Attachment A). 

The applicant for USE2025 0008, Ms. Sekona, had planned to partner with UAS as part of her operations, 
as outlined in Attachment B. However, during the March 17, 2025, LHED Committee meeting, a memo 
was presented to the committee detailing that UAS staff, in negotiations with CBJ staff, did not have the 
authority within the University of Alaska system to lease the requested space from the City. The 
committee was then asked to authorize the City Manager and Attorney to draft an ordinance permitting 
the lease of up to 60,000 square feet of Floyd Dryden to CCTHITA Early Education (Attachment C), which 
was approved by unanimous consent. 

The motion's wording does not exclude other potential lessees or uses within Floyd Dryden but provides 
CCTHITA the option to lease the majority of the building, excluding areas designated for public use by CBJ 
Parks and Recreation. During the meeting, Deputy City Manager Barr clarified that CCTHITA intends to use 
two-thirds of the building for Early Education programs, with the remaining space allocated for after-
school programs for middle school-aged students. 

A conversation with Mr. Bleidorn on March 19, 2025, informed staff that, while Ms. Sekona has been 
working to obtain a Conditional Use Permit, no further progress has been made in lease negotiations since 
UAS withdrew from the discussions. Additionally, Ms. Sekona has indicated to Mr. Bleidorn that she does 



not wish to pay for the use of the facility. Mr. Bleidorn further informed staff that CBJ would not lease to 
a for-profit entity at a rate below fair market value. 

Efforts to contact CCTHITA for comment or clarification have not been returned. At this point, it remains 
unclear whether Ms. Sekona would be able to sublet rooms within Floyd Dryden from CCTHITA for the 
operation of Glacier Bears Day Care. 

 

Attachments 

A- January 27,2025, LHED Meeting Minutes 
B- January 30, 2025, Memo from Dan Bleidorn to the Assembly 
C- March 13, 2025, Memo from Dan Bleidorn to LHED 

 



Attachment A - January 27, 2025, LHED Meeting Minutes



Attachment A - January 27, 2025, LHED Meeting Minutes



Attachment A - January 27, 2025, LHED Meeting Minutes



Attachment B - January 30, 2025, Memo from Dan Bleidorn to the Assembly 



Attachment B - January 30, 2025, Memo from Dan Bleidorn to the Assembly 



Attachment C - March 13, 2025, Memo from Dan Bleidorn to LHED



Attachment C - March 13, 2025, Memo from Dan Bleidorn to LHED
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